Honorable Mary Nichols Chair, California Air Resource Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

November 20, 2008

Dear Chair Nichols and Honorable members of the Board.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Proposed AB32 Scoping Plan on behalf of Bentley Prince Street.

As the largest commercial carpet manufacturer on the West Coast, we employ 530 people in City of Industry, California. We are a leader in corporate climate action. We are a charter member and the only carpet manufacturer member of the California Climate Action Registry and have reduced our absolute emissions 51% since 1996.

We believe that California must continue its leadership on climate action and support the adoption of robust climate policy that takes into account our input below.

Bentley Prince Street has been measuring its greenhouse gas emissions since 1994. We encourage the Air Resources Board to calculate rewards for voluntary early action using a baseline year that reaches back far enough to reward us for our forward-thinking leadership.

Thank you for your consideration of our remarks and for your work on this comprehensive plan. We look forward to continuing to be involved in the AB32 process.

Sincerely,

Director, Sustainability and Supply Management

Bentley Prince Street